HOWARD BLAND, SR. PIONEER RANCHER AND BUSINESSMAN

By Roy H. Bland, Jr. P. O. Box 748 Taylor, Texas, 76574 A.C. 512/ 352-2603

FOOTNOTES

- L. Records from Muskingum County Genealogical Society, Zanesville, Ohio, Mrs. Dorthy Tunis, Reserch Member.
- 2. Family Records written in their copy of Holy Bible (King James version), Published by American Tract Society, 1862; 150 Nassau St., N.Y.C., N.Y.
- 3. "Settlers of Taylor Robust Pioneers", Taylor Daily Press, Nov. 23, 1956, 80th Anniversary Edition
- (3. A.) "Our Town" p.15, by Ruth Mantor: Published privately by First Taylor National Bank, 1983 for their 100th Anniversary.
- 4. Williamson County Deed Records, Georgetown, Texas, p. 196, Vol.20.
- 5. Williamson County Deed Records, Georgetown, Texas, p.131, Vol. 7.
- 6. Ibid Footnote #2 above.
- 7. Williamson County Deed Records, Georgetown, Texas, p.81, Vol.29
- 8. "Fair Forerunner of T.I.F.", Taylor Daily Press, Nov.23, 1956
- Ibid Footnote # 8 above. Also "Hardeman Records Taylorsville Days"Sec.C.F
- Taylor Daily Press, Nov. 23, 1956

 10. Ibid Footnote # 9 above.Also "Our Town" p.6, by R. Mantor; Ist Taylor National Bank, 1983, Taylor, Texas.
- 11. Williamson County Deed Records, Georgetown, Texas, p. 387, Vol. 153.
- 12. Taylor Daily Press, January 1, 1917.
- 13. Ibid Footnote # 8 above. Also Social Life in 1890's, Taylor Daily Press. June 29, 1976.
- 14. Austin-American Statesman, 1899, News Item in Historical Files, Taylor Public Libary, Taylor, Texas.
- 15. "Colonel H. Bland Dies Thursday Night", Taylor Daily Press, March 10, 1933
- 16. "H. Bland & Co. Pioneer Business Here" Taylor Daily Press, Sec. 2, p.3, November 19, 1933. Also Taylor Daily Press, June 30, 1938, Nov.23, 195 with excerpt from Taylor Texan, 1892; Taylor Times, March 18, 1948.
- 17. "AX H. Bland & Co., 65 Year Old Business To Close" Taylor Daily Press, March 14, 1952.
- 18. "Advertisement in Taylor Texan, Sept. 21, 1900", Taylor Times, March 18,194 "Our Town" pp. 15,16 by R. Mantor, Pub. Lst Taylor Nat. Bank, 1983. Ibid Tootnote 18 above.
- 2920 Deed Records Nueces Co. Corpus Christi, Texas , p. 56, Vol A.
- 21. "Chief Dellinger, Early Police Officer" (Employed as youth by H.Bland & CO. in ICe Plant) Taylor Daily Press, Nov. 23, 1956; Ibid. "1897 Article" Photo, plo, "Our Town by R. Mantor, pub. 1st Taylor Nat. Bank, 1983.

- 22. "Taylor Through the Years"by Alfred Menn, 1897, Taylor Daily Press, November 23, 1956.
- 23. "Settlers of Taylor Robust Pioneers" (Bio. James A. Thompson), <u>Taylor</u>

 <u>Daily Press</u>, November 23, 1956.; "Ohio Bride Finds Life Difficult in <u>Early Texas</u>" by Alma Lee Holman, <u>Taylor Daily Press</u>, April 18, 1986.
- 24. "William Bros. Top Taylor Businessmen", Austin American-Statesman, July 2, 1899.
- 25. "Memoirs of Robert Williams", Taylor Daily Press, Nov. 23, 1956.
- 26. Letters Southern Cotton Ass. (Private collection)
- 27. Private collection of Badges of Office at Waco Cotton Palace.
- 28."H. Bland & Co., Business Pioneers Here", Taylor Daily Press, Nov. 19, 1
- 29. "Candy Jimb Athas Remembers", Taylor Daily Press, Nov. 23, 1956.
- 30. "History of Taylor Amusement Co." by Welton House (r.) Robb & Rowley "in house" publication, 1948.
 "Taylor Amusement Co. Celebrates Its 22nd Anniversary", Taylor Daily Press, April 1946.
 - 31. "New Howard to Open Friday", Taylor Daily Press, May 7, 1959.
- 32. "Fisher- Haffernick Ins. Co. Dates to Early Civic Leader" (Fisher promoted new hotel project) Taylor Daily Press, Nov. 23, 1956
 "Our Town" by R. Mantor, p. 19, pub. 1st Taylor Nat. Bank, 1983.
- ##3. "Hotel Blazilmar Finest In Williamson County", Baylor Daily Press, June 30, 1938, 90th Anversary of Williamson Co.
- 34. "Taylor Biggest Little city in Largest Cotton Growing County In The World" reprint from <u>Taylor Daily DemoCrat</u>, <u>January</u> 24, 1923 & following Sundays ed. of <u>Houston Post</u>; <u>Taylor Times</u>, March 18,1948,
- 35. "Our Town" p.18 by R. Mantob, pub. lst Taylor Nat. Bank, 1983.
- 36. "Pillars of Faith" by Clara Jones, pub. by First Christain Church, 196 Taylor, Texas.
- 37. & 38. Ibid footnote # 36 above.
- 39 & \$0. Taylor Daily Press, Jan. 4, 1917, "Col. H. Bland Goes to Mustin" "Bland Named Chairman Roads, Bridges & Ferries Committee", Taylor Daily Press, January 14, 1917.
- 41. "Pillars of Faith" by Clara Jones, pub. by First Christain Church, 196
 "H. Bland Jr. Dies", Taylor Daily Press, Jan. 3, 1952
- 42. Deed Records of Hardin Co., 5-13, Vol. A.
 - 43. Deed Records of La Salle Co., Cotulla, Texas, p385, Book F-1
- 44. Private Business Papers; "Our Town" p.15, by R. Mantor, Pub. by 1st Taylor Nat. Bank, 1983; "Two Oil Fields Aided Taylor Economy", Taylor Daily Press, Nov. 23, 1956.

HOWARD BLAND, SR.

- **S. "Our Town" p15, by R. Mantor, pub. by ist Taylor Nat. Bank, 1983
 "Land of Good Water"by Clara Stearns Scarbrough, pub. by Williamson County Sun, Georgetown, Texas, 1973. p.267.
- 46. "Colonel Bland Dies Thursday Might", Taylor Daily Press March 10, 1933. "Our Town" by R. Mantor, pub. by 1st Taylor National Bank, 1983 p.5
 "Land of Good Water" by Clara Btearns Scarbrough, pub by Williamson County Sun, Georgetown Texas, 1973, p. 330.

BIBLIOGRAPHY

Jones, Clara - "Pillars of Faith", First Christain Church, Taylor, Texas, 190
Hardin Co. Deed records, Kountze, Texas

Mantor, Ruth - "Our Town", First Taylor National Bank, Taylor, Texas, 1983.
Nueces County Deed Records, Corpus Christi, Texas.

La Salle County Deed Records, Cotulla, Texas.

Scarbrough, Clara Stearns - "Land of Good Water", Williamson County Sun, Georgetown, Texas, 1973.

"Scrap Book" Historical Files, Taylor Public Libary, Taylor, Texas.

Williamson County Deed Records, Georgetown, Texas.